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To: Members of the 67th Idaho Legislature, Second Regular Session 

The Joint Change in Employee Compensation (CEC) Committee has completed its hearings 
and deliberations. The committee received many reports, including an overview of the 
statutory requirements of Idaho's compensation system and information from the Division 
of Human Resources, the Division of Financial Management, and the Legislative Services 
Office. The committee also received information from the Office of Group Insurance about 
the employee group healthcare plan, as well as from PERSI, Idaho's retirement system, 
about retirement benefits. Additionally, the committee heard from the Division of 
Purchasing on the new insurance contract and the process behind securing that contract. 
In addition, the committee received testimony from the public and agency directors. 

The CEC Committee recognizes that the goal of Idaho's total compensation system for state 
employees is to fund a competitive salary and benefit package that will attract qualified 
applicants to the work force, retain employees who have a commitment to public service 
excellence, motivate employees to maintain high standards of productivity, and reward 
employees for outstanding performance within the means reasonably available to the state. 
To that end, and in accordance with Section 67-5309C( 4), Idaho Code, the CEC Committee 
offers the following recommendations to the Legislature and Joint Finance-Appropriations 
Committee for FY 2025: 

1. Salary Structure Adjustment: Shift the compensation schedule upwards by an

average of 3.7% as recommended by the Division of Human Resources, with the

exception of Pay grade D where the minimum shall stay at $7.25 per hour, and funding

for that shift is not recommended unless an employee falls below the minimum.

Implement the two additional salary structures for IT/Engineering and

Nursing/Healthcare as recommended by the Division of Human Resources in the FY 2025

Change in Employee Compensation and Benefits Report.

ESTIMATED FISCAL IMPACT: $297,300 to bring employees that/all below the minimum of their 
paygrade. Of the total, $128,600 is from the General Fund, $161,800 is from dedicated funds, and 
$6,900 isfrom federal funds. 
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